Board of Directors 

Workshop Notes

Math & Science Academy

Thursday, April 18, 2013.

8430 Woodbury Crossing, Woodbury, MN 55125
Present:      Bob Kreischer, Daniel Dawiedczyk, Lisa Anderson, Sarah Burns, 


Sandeep Chandak, Susan Mooney, and Heidi Bardwell


Absent: Judith Darling, Ken Thielman, Alice Quammen Lee, Annie Cardenas

**  Members were notified the meeting discussions were being recorded for note taking purposes, and said recordings would be deleted after notes have been composed.
1. Strategic Plan: Vision, Mission, and Core Values – All BOD members in attendance indicated that they had reviewed the proposed changes to the Strategic Plan. 
A. The Vision Statement will not change. 
B. The Mission Statement will include “leadership skills,” and “volunteerism.” Proposed additions to the Core Values include:
· MSA will encourage students and staff to show respect for others and their views. 
· MSA students and staff will exhibit fairness, cooperation, integrity and honesty.
· MSA students and staff will take responsibility for their actions.
· MSA will encourage students, their parents and staff to volunteer at school.
· MSA will set high expectations for teaching and learning.
C. Technology is not currently mentioned in our Vision, Mission, or Core Values, but it is often thought to go hand in hand with math and science. The question was raised about whether or not to include it specifically in one of these sections. Doing so would compel MSA to focus on integrating technology into all areas of study. This goal will be expressed by the Technology Committee in writing, and included in the Strategic Plan. 
D. There was discussion about whether or not to include time management in the Mission or Core Values. It was decided that removing the term from the Mission Statement and listing it only in the Core Values best expressed the priorities of MSA. 
E. Proposed revision of the Mission Statement: “To offer intense math, science, and technology experiences and challenging opportunities in the arts and humanities. To develop lifelong learning skills, including critical thinking, leadership skills, volunteerism and collaboration with peers.
F. Proposed revision of the third core value: “MSA will empower students to develop skills in organization, time management, and self-discipline.”
2. Strategic Plan: Background and Key Areas of Focus-The following revisions were proposed and discussed.
A. Background- Draft was submitted.
· Omit bullet points and the sentence introducing them.
· Combine Review and Assessment statement with first paragraph.

· Areas of focus will include: Enrollment, Facilities, Budgeting, Alternative Funding Sources, Staffing, Academics, Technology, and Community Outreach/Communication.
B. Enrollment- Draft was submitted. Several revisions were made to this section based on current information and projected future enrollment. The main idea being that MSA will achieve its goal of academic excellence in part by keeping enrollment at an optimal level, neither too small for competitive course offerings, nor too large for individualized instruction. The current main building along with the new building, which is under construction, will easily accommodate this goal. Also included in the revision was a chain of support for the stated visions, i.e., the Budget Committee and the Director will support the Enrollment Committee to meet and maintain its goals. A few typos were noted for correction, and the words “supported by” were added before the bulleted comments for clarification in the column labeled “Support for the Vision” 
C. Facilities- No update at this time.
D. Budgeting- Draft was submitted. Susan Mooney suggested continuing with the model of adding people/ committees to the column labeled, “Support for the Vision.”  It was noted that the goal of a yearly budget surplus will be challenged as the enrollment goal of 450 students is met. Since teacher salaries and benefits will increase, there will be a need to increase either enrollment or fundraising. 
E. Alternative Funding- Draft was submitted. Further revision is needed so the format of this section is consistent with the rest of the document. It was thought that the bullet points under the Focus heading were too narrow with the emphasis on the 2013-2014 school year. If the dates are removed, and “FAB Lab” is replaced with a broader term, such as “Course Expenses,” the focus would be more long term. Since no one from the Alternative Funding Committee is in attendance, the BOD chair will contact the committee members regarding the revisions.
F. Staffing- Draft was submitted. Only a few changes were made including student to teacher ratio, and the chain of support for the vision. It was noted that the phrase, “supported by” should be used as was suggested in previous sections. For example, under the column labeled, “Support for the Vision,” it would say, “Sustainable model of education supported by: Budget Committee.”
G. Academics- Draft was submitted. Only a few changes were made to clean up the wording and make it more concise. The Director will be added to the chain of support for the vision in the goal of innovation in the classroom.
H. Communication- Draft was submitted. The ideas and goals were agreed upon. One change was suggested regarding the targeted area of communication. Rather than limit communication to the Woodbury school system, we will expand the concept to say, “community” which could include a much larger area. Further revision is needed so that the format of this section is consistent with the rest of the document.
I. Appendix – This budget was used in the Bonding documents, and has not been changed in the last four months.

3. By-laws Review- No further discussion is necessary.

4. Policy- There are two policies that need to be reviewed for possible revision. This task is being handed over to the Policy Committee who will make propose some changes, and present them to the BOD at a future meeting. The policies being reviewed are:

A. Activity budgets must be adhered to and receipts for expenses must be turned into the office no later than 30 days after the expense was incurred, or the receipts will not be reimbursed.

B. Any activity costs outside of the coach’s or advisor’s salary and the budget set for that activity needs to be funded from other sources. Any fundraising done for the activity must be approved by the Board.

5. Building Company’s search for Cleaning Company- Four cleaning companies were interviewed for the purpose of comparison. From the interviews, the Building Company compiled a list of desired services based on the needs of our current building. The four cleaning companies then submitted bids for the current building. The companies with the two lowest bids were invited to submit projected bids based on the new building. The Building Company decided they would like to hire Heits Cleaning Company.  The cost has been cleared with Financial Manager, Judith Darling, and was actually exactly what she had budgeted. The cleaning company would like to start in May and do the deep cleaning over the summer. They would like to establish a routine in the current building before they start in the new building. The  current cleaning company’s contract requires a 30 day  notice to cancel the contract, so it will not create a problem with letting the current company go. Two motions will need to be made: one to dismiss the current company, and one to hire Heits Cleaning Company.
6. Summer School- Summer School classes will be held four days per week for six weeks with the exception of one math class which will be five weeks long. Classes will begin the week of June 17, and will continue through August 1. There will be no classes the first week of July. Each class is 80 minutes long, and we will offer up to three 80 minute sessions per class per day. Courses are being offered with the contingency that enrollment will meet the minimum requirement of 4 students per class. Enrollment is being capped off at 8 students per class to ensure one to one training. Parents and students will be notified within 8 business days after the close of registration if cancellations are necessary. The classes are available to all MSA students in grades 6-8 regardless of their performance during the regular school year. Some of the classes being offered are remedial, and some are enrichment courses, however none of them are considered course recovery. This means that a student cannot take the summer school course to make up for a failed course during the regular school year. Summer School classes will generate a small income for the school. The cost per student is $600.00. MSA will receive 25%, and the remaining 75% will be paid to the teacher. 

7. School Calendar
A. Corrections to the 2013-2014 School Calendar:

· June 9-11, 2014 are not official teacher workdays as indicated on the calendar.
· Orientation schedule should be 6th and 8th grades on 8/28/13.             

(1) 7th grade and 9th-12th grades should be on 8/29/13.
B. Discussion- There was a concern that parent conferences are scheduled for the first day of MEA break, October 17, 2013. This is typically a time for many families to take a vacation with their children because of the 4 day break. Conferences were scheduled for October 17, in an attempt to accommodate families who are only available during the morning to meet with teachers. It was thought that families who would like to leave town will still have the opportunity because conferences are only being scheduled as late as noon. In the past, we have had to take an extra day off for the kids in order to accommodate the early conferences, but our school calendar can no longer afford the extra day off. Scheduling morning conferences on the first day of MEA solves the problem.

8. Robotics/ Policies- MSA parent, Jeni Crump came to the BOD to ask for consideration for the Robotics Team in regard to some of the MSA policies for fundraising, activity expenses, and expense reimbursement. 
A. Policy: “Activity budgets must be adhered to and receipts for expenses must be turned into the office no later than 30 days after the expense was incurred, or the receipts will not be reimbursed.” Jeni noted that this is not an effective system for the robotics team because purchases are often made, but delivery within the 30 day time period is not guaranteed. This results in reimbursements that are not accurate and extra time and paperwork for everyone involved. She said this happens frequently. Jeni asked the BOD to take this into consideration as they look at revising the current policy. It was suggested that the phrase could be revised to say, “…no later than 30 days after the expense was incurred, or the goods were delivered.” 
B. Policy: “Any activity costs outside of the coach’s or advisor’s salary and the budget set for that activity needs to be funded from other sources. Any fundraising done for the activity must be approved by the Board.” Jeni reminded the BOD that the Robotics Team exists because the BOD seven years ago made a significant investment in an idea brought to the BOD by a student. Over the past seven years, the Robotics Team has grown in popularity among the students, and gained the recognition of many within the sport of Robotics. MSA was the 7th robotics team in the state of Minnesota when we started, and now there are 160 teams in Minnesota. There are more high school robotics teams than there are hockey teams in the state of Minnesota. Thirty percent of our high school population participates in Robotics. We currently charge $50 per student to participate on the team, and the rest of the team’s money comes in the form of fundraising. Many families do not understand that if we funded the team through student fees only, it would cost $600-$800 per student. The Robotics Team consistently makes scholarships available to students whose families would experience a financial hardship by paying the $50 fee. When the team qualified for the National tournament after a win at the Northstar Regional Meet, there was an immediate need for $10,000.00 to cover the cost of the $5000.00 entrance fee as well as the travel expenses for the team until fundraising could be accomplished. The team was disappointed in the BOD’s reaction to the request saying that there should not be a precedent set in funding extracurricular activities. Jeni noted that the precedent had already been set at least 3 times in the past year by extracurricular activities that had overlooked expenses, failed to fundraiser, had overspent, or were unclear about what student fees needed to cover. She also noted that the Robotics team has consistently operated within a balanced budget at times even finding accounting errors made by the school’s paid accountant. They have raised approximately $25,000.00 over the past 2 years to fund the team. Jeni said the team would have graciously accepted even a small donation from the BOD in recognition of their accomplishments. Jeni also pointed out that the Robotics Team doesn’t really belong in the same category as most other extracurricular activities because the nature of the team is much different than a club that meets for only a few hours per week. Many of the Robotics students are also involved in after school music programs, and from there attend sports practices before they move on to the robotics shop. In support of these other activities, there is a group of Robotics parents who provided 50 meals on 48 occasions to feed the kids during the Robotics build season. The volunteer efforts that go into the Robotics team range from parents who provide the meals to the mentors who volunteer 40+ hours each week in addition to their 40 hour per week jobs. She urged the BOD to please take into consideration the differences between Robotics and other extracurricular activities as they work to revise the current policies.  
